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Mayor McNeill presented the graduates with their plaques and congratulated and thanked each one 
for their dedication and hard work. 
 
MARC Funding Application for 4H Road 
Mid America Regional Council (MARC) has issued their call for projects for the upcoming round of 
federal suballocated funding. The City is looking at submitting the entire road corridor, including the 
roundabout and 10’ multi use trail as a “complete street” to MARC for suballocated STP funding. 
The construction cost for this project was estimated at $5.6M in 2019. The LRTP has a projected 
cost of $8.74M. Using a 30% local match, construction expenditures will be approx. $2.6M. 
Additionally engineering design and property acquisition is the burden of the applying jurisdiction, 
and with a recommended budget of $800k. Local costs would begin in 2025, with the construction 
costs anticipated in 2027. 
 
Councilmember Clemons made a motion to direct staff to submit LRTP Project #1034 for 
funding considerations to include the roundabout at DeSoto and a 10’ multi use trail for 
MARC suballocated federal funding. Councilmember Majure seconded the motion. No 
discussion took place.  
 
Roll Call Vote: Aye: Councilmembers Robinson, Clemons, Brungardt, Studnicka, Kirby, 
Majure, and Garvey; Nay: none; Abstain: none; Absent: Councilmember Gardner; The 
motion was approved. 
 
2024 Pavement Preservation Program (Mill & Overlay) Bids  
The bids for the 2024 Mill & Overlay project were solicited, opened, and read aloud at 1:30 pm on 
Thursday, March 27, 2024. The Capital Improvement Fund has $800,000 allocated for this project. 
PW recommends accepting the Base Bid from J.M. Fahey Construction of $733,907.80 with the 
Alternate #4 at $10,000. 
 
Councilmember Garvey made a motion to accept the bids and unit prices as presented and 
award the 2024 Mill & Overlay project base bid, and Alternate #4 (Mary Street Crosswalk) bid, 
to J.M. Fahey Construction. Total project cost with 5% contingency not to exceed $781,104. 
Councilmember Studnicka seconded the motion. The council discussed with Public Works 
Director Mike Spickelmier whether the city had previous experience with J.M. Fahey Construction, 
the fact that the company does not subcontract, and previous work provided by Little Joe’s.   
 
Roll Call Vote: Aye: Councilmembers Robinson, Clemons, Brungardt, Studnicka, Kirby, 
Majure, and Garvey; Nay: none; Abstain: none; Absent: Councilmember Gardner; The 
motion was approved. 
 
2024 Archdiocese Addition Lot 2 Purchase 
Saint Francis De Sales has offered to sell Lot 2 of Archdiocese Addition, a 37.37-acre lot, to the 
City. This lot is located at the corner of De Soto and Mary Street and offers an opportunity for the 
City to be the controlling interest of the development of the north side of Mary Street from De Soto 
to Bittersweet. The agreement between the City and the Roman Catholic Archdiocese of Kansas 
City In Kansas is for $67,000. 
 
Councilmember Robinson made a motion to approve the purchase of Lot 2 of Archdiocese 
Addition for a total of $67,000 from the Roman Catholic Archdiocese of Kansas City in 
Kansas and authorize the Mayor to sign. Councilmember Majure seconded the motion. No 
discussion took place. 
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